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In Opposition

As a member of the south meadows
community, many families have
expressed displeasure over the
construction to the north in the
planned Talus Valley Village. The raw
construction of destroying rolling hills
and mountain tops have created a
horrible visuals, from what was once a
beautiful lying meadows and hills, to
now a rugged half a hilltop and rock.
Horses used to roam the hills north
east of veterans and now they are
displaced to other regions beyond.
There are plenty of houses and
communities within the city of reno,
and destroying more native lands for
public use and erecting more housing
is not needed. More Housing creates
more traffic, congestion, and planning
to develop roadways to accommodate
more people will just create more
construction and traffic for years to
come. Natural wetlands of this area
will create issues with rerouting
waterways and streams.

davidhermanjr@gmail.com
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